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Dear parents/carers 
 
Staffing…and so we say farewell…. 
 
A HUGE farewell to Mrs Deb Sambuco. After 23 years of loyal service to students at our school, Mrs Sambuco is 
moving into retirement. Mrs Sambuco has worked tirelessly as a School Learning Support Officer and has worked 
with students in every grade, in every classroom and every inch of our playground. I can imagine the stories she 
would tell if she were to put pen to paper and write mémoires of her time here at Engadine West PS. On behalf of 
every student, past and present, every teacher and every parent who has had the pleasure of her professional  
company over the past 23 years, we salute you, we thank you and we wish you the very best in retirement. 
 
A temporary farewell to Mr Hogan as he takes a year’s leave from work to embark on exploring some cultural  
activities, travel and spend time with his family. Mr Hogan’s leadership of his classroom, across Stage 2 most recently 
and as a member of the school executive, will be sorely missed, but we know he will be back in 2020. 
 
Student Reports 
 
Your children’s reports will be sent home tomorrow. Please check their school bags for the white envelope. They are 
being sent home in Week 9 this year in response to parent feedback to receive them a little earlier than in previous 
years. Should you need to discuss something from a report, please contact the school to make an appointment with 
your child’s class teacher. There are no formal interviews at this time of the school year. 
 
Year 6 Gift 
 
A big thankyou to the fundraising efforts of Year 6. The gift to the school was given on Monday morning. It consists of 
two mobile green screen sets for movie making. Each kit includes a green screen, lighting set, boom mic, tripod and 
various other equipment. This is a great addition to our teaching and learning resources for our students.  
 
All 2018 fundraising money has been expended between the Year 6 gift and the Year 6 Farewell. Each year the 
school receives a donation from the Australian government for visiting various sites on the Year 6 Canberra excur-
sion. It is this money that rolls over each year (sometimes referred to as left over money) to decrease the cost of the 
following year’s Year 6 Canberra excursion. 

Thankyou Year 6 



Principal’s Report cont’d 
Carols 
 
What a super happy time we had at the carols on Tuesday. Thanks to all the 
wonderful families who attended and the teachers who put the show together. 
And a very special thankyou to Mrs Claus for visiting. How special! 
 
Presentation Assemblies…. 
 
….have begun today in a new format. They have been planned this way to  
lessen the impact on parents having to take time away from work and their daily 
activities on more than one occasion, especially where families have more than 
one child at school. We hope this is a more suitable format and I welcome any 
feedback about the change this year. 
 
On behalf of the staff at Engadine West PS I wish you all a safe and happy 
Christmas. Enjoy the break away from the rigours of school and I hope you all 
get to spend some quality time with family and friends. 
 
First Day of School 
 
The first day back at school in 2019 for students is Wednesday 30 January. Teachers will return one day earlier for 
all the preparation needed for the term on Tuesday 29 January 2019. First day for Kindergarten students will be 
Tuesday 5 February 2019.  

 
 
 
 

Sue Roach 
Principal 

Deputy Principal’s Report 
One Mob Day 
 
Yesterday, some of our Aboriginal students had a wonderful time 
connecting with people and culture. Harper, Billy, Reid, Tiylha and 
Skyla enjoyed many different activities and were able to follow the 
activities that interested them. We did all enjoy the welcoming dance, 
more dancing, didgeridoo and clap sticks, even in the light rain. The 
smoking ceremony was also enjoyed by everyone in attendance, as 
was Uncle Col’s singing. Our students were excellently behaved and 
we were all proud of Tiylha when he independently went up and 
thanked the performers. Students from Engadine West PS were  
excellent representatives of our school and Aboriginal people. 
 
Thankyou and Have a Safe, Happy Holiday 
 
Both Mr Edwards and I would like to thank the many people who 
have contributed to such a successful year at Engadine West PS  
including our wonderful students, teachers, staff, parents and carers, 
volunteers including SRE and SEE volunteers and casual teachers. 
We wish you a very safe and happy holidays. Merry Christmas to all! 
 
Jason Wilkins 
Deputy Principal Students enjoying the  

One Mob cultural experience 

Our special visitor, 
Mrs Claus 



The end of the year is very near, which is both exciting and a little sad. As this is such a busy time, here are a few 
reminders for your diary: 

Tuesday 18 December   Year 6 presentation assembly at 9.25am. Parents are invited to the school hall. 
 
Tuesday 18 December  Student talent show (students only - sorry no parents as the hall will be full of  
     students). 
 
Wednesday 19 December Farewell Arch. Students will be farewelled by the whole  
     school commencing at 3.15pm. Parents are invited to  
     attend the COLA for a last photo opportunity of their child  
     in primary school. Tissues are optional! 

Year 6 Celebrations 

Recently I attended the COSOTP Sustainability science conference at the Royal National Park Environmental  
Education Centre, with eight of our Year 4 Bright Green Sparks students. Along with Year 4 students from other  
primary schools, Rebecca, Claire, Gemma, Emma, Kyah, Lauren, Margot and Arianne participated in five work-
shops throughout the day. These workshops included: 
 
 Low Waste Lunch 
 Propagation Nation 
 Upcycling - Waste to Art 
 Our Wasted World - Landfill Alternatives and a bit of Trashion 
 Nature photography 
 
Our students thoroughly enjoyed participating in these workshops. They were very  
enthusiastic and fantastic ambassadors representing our school. They have brought 
back to school some ideas for worm farming and composting. 
 
Over the last few weeks of term we will be harvesting our spinach, tomatoes and  
parsley from our vegetable garden and our Bright Green Sparks will set up a stall to  
sell our produce on presentation days. 
 
Janet Evans and the Bright Green Sparks 
  
 

Bright Green Sparks Report Bright Green Sparks Report 

Shining Star 
Toby (2N) has just been announced as junior ambassador for the Currumbin Wildlife Hospital 
after raising $1700 selling cupcakes in the local community and showing a deep interest in all 
animals - from feathers to scales! He wants to be a vet when he grows up and make a difference 
to sick and injured wildlife. Toby and his family are currently in Currumbin (QLD) where Toby is 
having some amazing experiences in the hospital and has become a bit of a local star. We are 
very proud of Toby being part of our school community. 



Student Text Books 2019 

End of Year Presentation Assemblies 
End of Year Presentation Assemblies 
 
Monday 17 December 2018  Year 5  10.00am 
      Year 3  12.00pm 
      Year 1  2.20pm 
 
Tuesday 18 December 2018  Year 6  9.25am 

Beediator Reports 

Student text books for 2019 will be ordered through LJ Harper online. 
Information will be sent home with students next week explaining the 
ordering process. This information will also be available on the school’s 
website.  

Week 7 
 

The Beediators selected one person this week to receive the Beediator respect award. The award went to  
Harrison D. We had a meeting on Friday to select the award recipient. Harrison received his award for assisting 
other kids as they created their block structures. Keep up the good work! 
 
Emilia D and Madison D  
  
Week 8 
 

The Beediators selected one person this week to receive the Beediator respect award. The 
award went to Zola J. We had a meeting on Friday to select the award recipient. Zola received 
her award for playing with a student alone. Great job Zola! 
 
Lyla H and Lachie H  
 
Beediators Final Week 
 

This week is the last week that the Beediators will be on the playground. We were impressed by the amount of  
respectful students on the playground at Engadine West PS during our time as Beediators. Every week it was 
hard to choose who our respectful winners were going to be. This week our winners were Lucy H and Evie M 
from 3/4H. 
We would like to thank everyone for supporting us while we did our job. We would like to wish everyone a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
  

The SRC ice block fundraiser at Carols Under the COLA on Tuesday raised an amazing $495! 
 
As this was so popular with the students and there are ice blocks remaining, the SRC will again be selling them 
next Tuesday 18 December. 
 
 
 
 
 
Thankyou again for supporting the SRC. 
 
Karen Weppler 
SRC Coordinator 

SRC Report 

Zooper Doopers for sale from the hall canteen for $1 on 
Tuesday 18 December at recess and lunch or until sold out 





Payments 

Year Payment Please pay by Amount 

Year 4 (2018) Year 5 2019 Myuna Bay Excursion (1-4 April 2019) Friday 8 February 2019 $100 deposit 

Years K-6 

Student curriculum programs (including Reading 
Eggs/Reading Eggspress, Groove Nation,  
technology levy, Mathseeds (K-2) and  
Literacy Pro (Years 3-6) 

overdue $55 

Years K-6 Voluntary school contribution  $50 

Band fees Term 4 band fees as soon as possible  $125 

 2018 Statement of Accounts  

As the year is drawing to a close, we would appreciate payment of outstanding accounts. Year 4 parents please 
note, the Myuna Bay camp deposit of $100 will appear on your Statement of Account, however, payment is not 
due until Friday 8 February 2019. 
 
To make a payment, click on the payment link on the Statement of Account OR visit the school website and 
click on the ’Make a Payment’ tab. Please do not hesitate to contact the school office if you would like to discuss 
your account or require assistance.   

 
Please remember that Flexischools is to be used for P&C payments only 
(canteen, uniform shop and P&C fundraisers). 
 



Day/Week Date Activity Time 

TERM 4    

Week 9    

Friday 14 December Canteen - last day for lunch orders  

Week 10    

Monday 17 December Year 5 Presentation Day assembly 10.00am 

  Year 3 Presentation Day assembly 12.00pm 

  Year 1 Presentation Day assembly 2.20pm 

Tuesday 18 December Year 6 Presentation Day assembly 9.25am 

  K-6 talent quest in hall (students only)  

Wednesday 19 December Year 6 farewell arch 3.15pm 

  Last day of Term 4  

Upcoming Events 

Kindergarten 2019 - Best Start Testing 
 
There has been a slight change to the Best Start testing schedule. It will run over four days.  
Kindergarten students will be required to come to school for one hour on one of the following days: 
 

 Wednesday 30 January 2019 
 Thursday  31 January 2019 
 Friday  1 February 2019 
 Monday 4 February 2019  
 

The first full day for Kindergarten students will be Tuesday 5 February 2019. Best Start testing 
time letters will be posted this week. 

Term 1  Tuesday, 29 January 2019 - Development Day 
Wednesday 30 January - Students return 

Friday, 12 April 2019 11 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 13 April 2019 Sunday, 28 April 2019  

Term 2 Monday, 29 April 2019 - Development Day 
Tuesday 30 April 2019 - Students return 

Friday, 05 July 2019 10 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 6 July 2019 Sunday, 21 July 2019  

Term 3 Monday, 22 July 2019 - Development Day 
Tuesday 23 July 2019 - Students return 

Friday, 27 September 2019 10 weeks 

School Holidays Saturday, 28 September 2019 Sunday, 13 October 2019  

Term 4 Monday, 14 October 2019 - Students return Wednesday, 18 December 2019   
Last day for students 

10 weeks 

School Holidays  Saturday, 21 December 2019 Monday, 27 January 2020 
Tuesday, 28 January 2020 - Development Day 
Wednesday, 29 January 2020 - Students return 

 

TERM FIRST DAY LAST DAY WEEKS 

2019 NSW School Holidays and Term Dates 



2019 - Dates for Your Diary 
TERM 1    

Week 1    

Tuesday 29 January School development day (no students, staff only)  

Wednesday 30 January First day of school for students Years 1-6  

  Kindergarten Best Start testing  

  Uniform shop open 9.15am 

Thursday 31 January Kindergarten Best Start testing  

Friday 1 February Kindergarten Best Start testing  

Week 2    

Monday 4 February Kindergarten Best Start testing  

Thursday 7 February LJ Harper book sale day  

Week 3    

Monday 11 February School swimming carnival at Engadine Leisure Centre  

Week 4    

Thursday 21 February School photo day  

Week 10    

Monday 1 April Year 5 Myuna Bay Sport and Recreation excursion (depart)  

Thursday 4 April Year 5 Myuna Bay Sport and Recreation excursion (return)  

TERM 3    

Week 2    

Tuesday 30 July School athletics carnival at Sylvania Waters Athletics Track  

Week 5    

Wednesday 21 August Zone athletics carnival at Sylvania Waters Athletics Track  

Week 8    

Monday 9 September Year 6 Canberra excursion (depart)  

Wednesday 11 September Year 6 Canberra excursion (return)  

TERM 4    

Week 4    

Thursday  7 November Sport and special group photo day (including Year 6 photo)  

TERM 2    

Monday 24 June Band camp at the Tops, Stanwell Park (depart)  

Wednesday  26 June Band camp at the Tops, Stanwell Park (return)  

Tuesday 5 February First day of school for Kindergarten students  

Week 6    

Tuesday 5 March Zone swimming carnival  



Canteen News  

  
 
 

The canteen is closed every Tuesday. 
 

 Lunch orders must be placed by 9.00am on 
 

            Flexischools or 9.30am at the canteen. 
 

 Email: ewps.canteen1@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop News 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Year 2 Students 
 

Reminder: Year 2 students moving into Year 3 2019  
require a gold sport polo for Friday sport.  
 
Thankyou for supporting the uniform shop throughout 
2018. Happy holidays! 
  
Clare Ritchie 
Uniform Shop Coordinator 

Our next opening time will be: 
 

 

Week 1 2019 
Wednesday 30 January 2019 

EWPS Canteen Week 9 Roster 

Friday  14 December 

 K Holmes, P Howe, D Osmand 
Last day for lunch orders 

Week 10 Roster 

Monday 17 December    

 J Morando, R Archer 

Wednesday 19 December 

 K Schnabel, L Matar 
LAST DAY 

                                                                    

Orders may be placed through Flexischools 
during the school holidays and will be filled on 
Wednesday 30 January 2019, Week 1. 

Orders may be left at the school office or call 
into the uniform shop on open days.  

Find order forms on the school website under the 
‘Notes and Forms’ tab or at the school office. 

Last Day for Lunch Orders - Friday 14 December 2018  
 

The canteen will be open on Monday 17 December and  
Wednesday 19 December (last day of term) for recess and 
lunch. 
 
Volunteers Needed 
 

The canteen will be in need of many new volunteers to assist in 
the canteen next year. All training is provided. A normal rostered 
day is from drop off until approximately 3.00pm once a month, 
however, if you are only available once a term or for a few hours 
in the morning or afternoon, please call into the canteen to see 
me. 
 
Thankyou to the many volunteers who have helped in the  
canteen during 2018, your support has been amazing and we 
couldn’t operate the canteen without your help. To our Year 6 
parent volunteers, thankyou for generously donating your time 
over many years, you will be sadly missed. 
 
Wishing you a very Merry Christmas! 
 
Leanne Best 
Canteen Supervisor 



Community News 

School Security - A Community Responsibility 
During the school holidays please keep your eye out for any sign of vandalism or inappropriate 
behaviour in the school grounds. If you notice anything suspicious please ring the security hotline 
on 1300 880 021 or Sutherland  police on 9542 0899. Your support continues to protect our  
valuable assets. 




